[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Project Manager,
We understand that the consultation period for comment on the Spectrum Review – Potential Reform Directions paper has formally closed.  The Chair of LEADR, Ms Margaret Halsmith contacted Mr Brian Kelleher, Assistant Secretary, Spectrum Branch to request an extended time for a submission.  Mr Kelleher kindly agreed to extend the date until 15 December, 2014.

LEADR is a not-for-profit organisation with a membership of 2800 ADR practitioners, including mediators, arbitrators, adjudicators and dispute system designers. From 1 January 2015, LEADR will become known as LEADR & IAMA.  This name change results from our integration with another not-for-profit membership organisation of ADR practitioners, IAMA (Institute of Arbitrators and Mediators, Australia). At that time, we anticipate our membership will increase to between 3,500 and 4000.
LEADR strongly supports the intention to increase incentives for users and suppliers to resolve disputes in the market and for ACMA to develop and publish guidelines about its dispute management process.  We note that these aspects of Proposal 9 are consistent with an ADR approach of empowering those most directly involved in a dispute to resolve it themselves, with assistance as appropriate from independent  third party dispute resolvers.  
LEADR has reviewed the Potential Reform Directions paper.
We refer to Proposal 9:
       Increase incentives for users and suppliers to manage risk and resolve interference and disputes in the market. 
       ACMA to develop and publish guidelines as to its dispute management process.

If this proposal is accepted, LEADR (LEADR & IAMA from 2015) would be very pleased to make itself available to discuss with you the underlying principles for a suitable dispute management process and to provide information on accessing more information about dispute system design and/or how to access a highly skilled dispute system designer to assist you in the process of developing your dispute management process. 
Kind regards,
Fiona


Fiona Hollier  l  Chief Executive Officer  l  LEADR – Association of Dispute Resolvers  l  +61 2 9251 3366  l   Skype: fiona.hollier  l  www.leadr.com.au 
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